
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 2, 2001             Las Vegas 

 (702) 486-2000 
Fax: (702) 486-2045 

 
TO: ALL LICENSED SPORTS POOLS AND OTHER INTERESTED 

PERSONS 
 
SUBJECT: ADOPTION OF REGULATION 22.121 AND RELEASE OF SUSPICIOUS 

WAGERING REPORT (SWR) 
 
 
 On January 25, 2001 the Nevada Gaming Commission adopted Regulation 
22.121, which requires a licensee to report to the Gaming Control Board any suspicious 
wagering taking place in its sports pool.  Included in the category of suspicious 
wagering activity would be any activity that would indicate line or point spread 
manipulation, unusual betting patterns or any other activity thought to be suspicious.  
This regulation was adopted as part of Nevada’s comprehensive regulatory structure, 
which is designed to protect the integrity of sports wagering and to provide protection 
against potential manipulations of sports wagering or other irregularities. 
 
 Regulation 22.121(2) requires that suspicious wagering be reported on a form 
developed by the Board.  Attached is the form to be used (“SWR”).  This form is 
available on the Gaming Control Board’s website at http://gaming.state.nv.us/.  Those 
not able to access the form on our website may contact the Board’s Enforcement 
Division at (702) 486-2020 for additional copies. 
 
 As specified in the regulation, these reports should be filed within seven calendar 
days after the initial detection of the incident, or if additional time is needed to identify 
the suspect, no later than 14 days after the incident.  Instructions for completing the 
form are included on the back of the form.   
 
  

STATE OF NEVADA 

GAMING CONTROL BOARD 
1919 E. College Parkway, P.O. Box 8003, Carson City, Nevada 89702 

555 E. Washington Ave., Suite 2600, Las Vegas, Nevada 89101 
3650 South Pointe Cir., P.O. Box 31109, Laughlin, Nevada 89028 

557 W. Silver St., Suite 207, Elko, Nevada 89801 
495 Apple St., Reno, Nevada 89502 

DENNIS K. NEILANDER, Chairman 
BOBBY L. SILLER, Member 
SCOTT SCHERER, Member 

KENNY C. GUINN 
Governor 

http://gaming.state.nv.us/


Suspicious Wagering Reports 
Page 2 

 
 
Completed SWR forms should be mailed to: 
 

Nevada Gaming Control Board 
Enforcement Division – Operations Section 
Suite 2100  
555 East Washington Avenue 
Las Vegas, Nevada 89101 

 
The regulation also requires the licensee to immediately notify the Gaming 

Control Board by telephone of any activity requiring immediate attention.  Such calls 
should be made to the Enforcement Division at (702) 486-2020. 
  

Suspicious wagering reporting does not take the place of suspicious activity 
reporting pursuant Regulation 6A.100.  Suspicious wagering activity may involve 
reporting under both regulations.   

 
Any questions involving reports of suspicious sports wagers should be directed 

to the Enforcement Division. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Bobby L. Siller 
      Board Member 
 
BLS/LLH 
 
Attachment 
 
Dennis K. Neilander, Chairman 
Scott Scherer, Board Member 

 


